MINUTES, LIMESTONE COUNTY COMMISSION, OCTOBER 7, 2024, WORK SESSION MEETING

The Limestone County Commission reconvened the meeting from September 16, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. today at the Clinton Street Courthouse Annex, 100 South Clinton Street, Athens, Alabama.

Present: Daryl Sammet, Danny Barksdale, Derrick Gatlin, and LaDon Townsend. Absent: None. Collin Daly, Chairman, presided.

There were no public comments today.

Chairman Daly reminded citizens if they cannot make it to a meeting, they can e-mail their comments.

Items were discussed for today's meeting.

As to the agreement for architectural services and pre-design service with AMBL Studies, Inc. for a new construction metal building structure to house a recycling center, Chairman Daly stated that this structure will be funded through an ADEM grant. Engineer Marc Massey explained that the county has received an extension for this grant. He also stated that they are hoping to have a bid ready to go out by the end of November.

It was noted that under "Personnel, Policies, & Staffing Actions", that numbers one through (1-3), numbers four through size (4-6), and seven through eight (7-8) be taken under one motion.

During the Engineer's Report ,Chairman Daly informed Engineer Marc Massey that there were citizens that have questions about the subdivisions on the agenda today. Engineer Massey said that they wanted to make sure all work was being contained within their property boundaries on Chapel Landing Phase 2. He also stated that they do have the plans available for viewing for Gail's West Phase 2. In closing, Engineer Massey gave a paving update on Yarbrough Rd.

Commissioner Sammet inquired about progress on Looney Rd., and Engineer Marc Massey stated that they have completed Looney Rd.

Chairman Daly thanked his fellow Commissioners for the tremendous amount of work they have done to get the animal shelter opened and thanked everyone for their e-mails. He also stated that Animal Control Director, Christy Perry has fifteen years with the Greater Birmingham Humane Society, and she will do a great job operating the animal shelter. In closing, Chairman Daly asked for prayers for the Chairman of Dale County, due to the loss of his wife to cancer.

Recessed at 9:17